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In This Issue of The Angler 
 

Fishing Reportéééééééééééé. 
Pictures of Recent Catchesééééééé.. 
Stuff-A-Boat Updateéééééééééé 
Christmas Party Pictureséééééééé.. 
Membership Renewal Formééééééé. 

 
PAC Monthly Meeting, Simonsdale Civic Center 
PAC Board Meeting, Simonsdale Civic Center 
Mid-Atlantic Sports and Boat Show 
GBFA Fishing Flea Market 
PAC Awards Banquet 

Up Coming Events 
 
January 16, 7 pméééééééééé... 
February 7, 7 pmééééééééééé 
February 10-12ééééééééééé.. 
March 11ééééééééééééé... 
March 18ééééééééééééé... 

January Speaker 
 

PACôs guest speaker for the January 16th meeting will be Steve York.  Steve will speak on fishing for 
speckled trout.  Now that the Hot Ditch isnôt so hot, Steve will discuss other productive areas to fish.  
Please check PACôs website, www.portsmouthanglersclub.net,  for up-to-date information. The meet-
ing will be at the Simonsdale Civic Center, 5006 Vick Street, Portsmouth and will begin at 7 pm. 

Board Members (Officers) Needed for 2017 
 

As you may have read in the last several newsletters, the PAC board is in need of nominations for Presi-
dent, Vice President, Secretary and Treasurer.  Those currently holding these positions are stepping 
down at the end of their term and will not be able to serve in 2017.  The new officers will be elected at 
the March membership meeting and will assume their responsibilities on April 1, 2017.  Rob Jordan has 
offered to take on the Treasurer duties, but only if he has someone to take over as the membership 
chairman and newsletter editor. Time is running out to keep this club together.  PAC was formed over 
50 years ago, in 1966, with 73 members.  If we have no volunteers to take over these positions, the club 
will fold as of April 1, 2017. Those currently holding office will be glad to help the new officers transi-
tion into their duties.  Please, consider volunteering to take on a club office or nominate someone that 
will, so this club may continue to operate.  We need your support to continue. 

http://www.portsmouthanglersclub.net
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The Angler 
A Publication of the 

Portsmouth Anglers Club, Inc. 
 

Editor   Rob Jordan 757-488-9305 
E-Mail address  rtjordan@verizon.net 
Webmaster Rob Jordan 757-488-9305 
 
We encourage all members to submit articles 
and pictures for publication in the PAC  
Newsletter.  Send your pictures and articles, 
your favorite recipes, or anything that may be 
newsworthy and informative to  
rtjordan@verizon.net. 
 
 

2016 Club Officers 
 

President:           Allan Gregoire  488-3907 
Vice-President   Denny Dobbins  477-9156  
Secretary            Denise Harrell  488-9039 
Treasurer            Dot Oberlander  484-6564 
 
 
Please visit the PAC websiteééé.. 
www.portsmouthanglersclub.net 
Please visit the PAC Facebook Pageé.. 
https://www.facebook.com/Portsmouth-
Anglers-Club-191636390871969/ 

USCG Vessel Examination 
 

Even if you pay careful attention to safety, dan-
gerous mechanical problems can crop up on the 
best-maintained boat.  Thatôs why the U.S 
Coast Guard recommends that all recreational 
boaters (including personal watercraft users) 
take advantage of the free Vessel Safety Check 
(VSC) program every year. 
 

VSCs are offered by experienced members of 
the U.S. Coast Guard Auxiliary and the United 
States Power Squadrons, two of the nationôs 
premier volunteer boating safety organizations.  
A VSC is your best way of learning about prob-
lems that might put you in violation of state or 
federal laws or, worse, create danger for you or 
your passengers on the water. 
 

Sarah Bremer, United States Coast Guard Aux-
iliary Flotilla 53 and PAC member,  will be 
glad to provide you with a courtesy inspection.  
Call Sarah on 397-3659, and she will set up an 
appointment to come to you and provide a free 
USCG Vessel Safety Check. 

2017 PAC Membership 
  

2017 PAC Membership dues are due on January 1st.  Remember, to participate in club tournaments 
and be eligible for club awards, your dues must be paid before you go fishing.  The cost of a family 
membership is only $30 and includes all household members under 18.  Single memberships are only 
$20.  PAC Memberships also include The Angler, our monthly newsletter, and the free fish fry dinner 
held in October each year.  Please either mail your dues to the PAC post office box or bring them to the 
next meeting.  Also, include your email address so The Angler can be emailed to you.  Emailing the 
newsletter saves PAC money and you will receive your newsletter several days sooner.  See page 11 
for membership form. 

In Club Tournament 
 
PACôs next in-club tournament will be an-
nounced at the January meeting. The entry 
fee will be $5.00 and the angler with the 
largest fish will receive 100% cash payout 
based on entry fees collected.  Remember, 
membership dues must be up to date to 
participate.  See Otto Dunn at the next 
meeting to sign up.  You may call Otto at 
488-5550 or email him atééé. 
otto.dunn@verizon.net and he will add your 
name to the list.  

http://www.portsmouthanglersclub.net
https://www.facebook.com/Portsmouth-Anglers-Club-191636390871969/
https://www.facebook.com/Portsmouth-Anglers-Club-191636390871969/
mailto:otto.dunn@verizon.net
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When anglers are able to get out on the water, some very large 
rockfish await within Chesapeake Bay waters. Although the 
bite for these super-sized fish is rarely off the charts, consistent 
action with fish pushing to over 45 and 50-pounds caught this 
week, anglers are putting in their time hoping to land the big 
one. 
 
These larger rockfish continue to come from the Eastern Shore 

side of the Bay, but boats do not need to travel quite as far to reach the fish this week. Boats are using eels 
drifted or slow-trolled on large bobbers and planers in anywhere from 25 to 40 feet of water near buoys 38 and 
40A north of Plantation Light. But remember that the Bay striped bass season closes at the end of December.  
 
Tautog are still hitting well on most lower Bay wrecks and along the structure of the Chesapeake Bay Bridge 
Tunnel, where anglers are catching fish ranging to around 3 to 6-pounds. Nice tog are also beginning to re-
spond on more coastal and offshore wrecks when boats can venture out to reach them. A few boats are making 
the run to these deeper wrecks in order to get in on the seabass action before the season closes at the end of the 
year. Folks are finding plenty of takers, with some seabass averaging to over four pounds. Flounder, trigger 
fish, and chopper bluefish are also a possibility on or near some of these same structures. 
 
Speckled trout enthusiasts continue to find good action in most backwater locations, with Rudee, Lynnhaven, 
and Little Creek Inlets hosting catches of trout ranging mostly to around 18 to 21-inches. Casters are finding 
good luck using a variety of top water artificial lures, Mirrolures, and Gulp baits. Puppy drum are also a possi-
bility in these same areas. 
 
When anglers find a break in the weather, boats heading for the edge of the Norfolk Canyon are finding good 
hauls of blueline and golden tilefish, and grouper. Big bluefish and jumbo seabass are also a by-catch in these 
same deep areas, but dog fish will soon begin to overshadow most fishing efforts for deep droppers. For more 
information, go to www.drjball.com. 

FISHING 
REPORT 

December 2016 
By:  Dr. Julie Ball 

Individual and Small Business Tax Prep 

Personal and Confidential 
Fast and Accurate 
Electronic Filing 
Reasonable Rates 
 

Robert T. Jordan, Jr., PAC Member 
Tax Preparer Since 1990 
 

Call for an Appointment 
757-488-9305 

JORDANôS TAX SERVICE 

http://www.drjball.com
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Pictures of Recent Catches 
 

Each month I will try to publish pictures from PAC members of recent catches.  Please email pic-
tures to rtjordan@verizon.net, with a brief description of who, where, what and when, and I will 
try to include it in the next issue of  The Angler.  These pictures and more can be seen on our 
website gallery. 

Bart Tuthill with Hatteras Trout and Drum 

Jack Austin and Glenn Suttles with Elizabeth River Striper limit. 


